
From: The University of Georgia <adm-info@uga.edu>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 10/22/2017 9:59:23 PM
Subject: UGA Recommendation Request for Sydney Torbett

 

Dear Mr. Bryant,
 

Sydney Torbett has requested that you submit a 
recommendation to The University of Georgia on his/her 
behalf. In an effort to make this process as easy as possible for 
you, we offer the ability to complete your recommendation 
online through our secure website. To submit your 
recommendation, please visit the following website: 
https://apply.uga.edu/refer/?9006896741287311

 

**If you use Naviance to submit Teacher or General 
Recommendations, you do not need to submit this document in 
addition to those documents.**

 

You can also learn more about the UGA admissions process at 
ugaadmissions.blogspot.com.

 

Please understand that during official holidays and weekends, 
the admissions office is not staffed, so any documents or 
communications that come in during that time will not be 
handled until the following business days.

 

Sincerely,
 

Office of Admissions | University of Georgia
Terrell Hall | Athens, GA 30602-1633
Facebook | Instagram | Twitter | Blog
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